Office of the Opposition
#5 Windward Centre

George Town

Grand Cayman

July 27 2018

Lord Ahmad of Wimbledon

FCO Minister for the Commonwealth and UN
The Foreign and Commonwealth Office

King Charles Street
London, SW1A 2AH
Temporary withdrawal of HE the Governor Anwar Choudhury
Dear Lord Ahmad:

I am compelled to inform you that public sentiment in the Cayman Islands regarding the “temporary withdrawal” of the Governor of the Cayman Islands, His Excellency Anwar Choudhury, is gaining the type of momentum that threatens good UK/Cayman relations.
While in the past governors were summoned to the UK for consultation and advice, we have never had a governor to be “withdrawn” pending an “investigation”.  Such nebulous and loaded language has spawned widespread speculation and suspicion in the community about the treatment of Mr. Choudhury.
Those community concerns have been heightened by Mr. Choudhury’s popularity across all strata of the population, who had experienced the new Governor as a breath of fresh air offering hope for much needed change.  
HIs positive interactions across the community at large was such that he had begun to improve the declining relationship between the Governor’s Office and Caymanians. 
His withdrawal at this time now places at great risk the progress he had made in mending relations. 
As Leader of the Opposition, I share the concern of the Caymanian people about the way the so-called investigation is being handled, especially with respect to the poor management of communication. 

To offer some insights into developments here, I attach a July 26 letter to the editors of local media co-signed by Acting Governor Franz Manderson and the Head of the Governor’s Office. That was largely prompted by a petition launched this week to reinstate Mr. Choudhury and the large outcry occurring via online blogs.
You will also find attached my memorandum of today’s date to the Acting Governor expressing my concerns.
As I am sure you will appreciate, the Choudhury investigation is a matter than needs to be concluded with great alacrity. I hope that you will find it possible to exercise some influence in bringing this matter to a quick and satisfactory conclusion.

Your Sincerely,
D. Ezzard Miller
cc
Hon. Premier

Local media
